
 

  

 

Monday 4th September 2023 

 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We very much hope you have all had an enjoyable summer break. We are looking forward to 
welcoming children and families back for the new term from Tuesday 5th September.  
 
You will have seen much coverage in the press over the last few days in relation to RAC Concrete in 
schools and other public buildings. I wanted to give you a school update in advance of the new term 
starting.  
 
During the summer term, our academy trust conducted full condition surveys of our schools. The 
results of these surveys came back during the summer break. The survey showed no signs of RAC in 
any NSAT school, including Starbeck. Our school was also built well before the 1950 – 1990 dates 
when RAC was used as a material in buildings. Our business managers have followed these surveys 
up with calls to discuss the surveys in detail.  
 
We are therefore in a good place to begin our new term without concerns about the impact of such 
materials on school environments and knowing that our school is not affected by this national 
concern.  
 
 
We look forward to seeing you all very soon.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr G de Castro Morland 
Headteacher  


